
December 19, 2006 

Alaska Department of Law 
Attn.:  Attorney General Talis Colberg 
P.O. Box 110300 
Juneau, Ak 99811-0300 

Dear Attorney General Colberg: 

Congratulations on your appointment!  My name is David S. Haeg and for almost 3 years several 
others and I have been dealing with an ongoing problem concerning the Department of Law and the 
Troopers that continues to rapidly grow in size and scope. 

We received no help whatsoever during the former administration, including David Marquez and 
Governor Murkowski, and have valid concerns they were possibly part of the problem. 

Part of my problem concerns Troopers perjuring themselves to obtain search warrants, later being told 
on tape it was blatant perjury with a prosecutor present, and then continuing to perjure themselves 
under oath before a judge and jury in response to questions from the same prosecutor who had also 
been told it would be perjury.  Subsequent to this one of the troopers, at my request, was forced to write 
a letter irrefutably proving that the search warrant affidavits and subsequent sworn testimony was 
unbelievably prejudicial perjury.  The efforts since to keep this and a host of other related and even 
more stunning incidents quiet by the Executive Branch are beyond comprehension. 

Many others, including former Alaska State Trooper Wendell Jones, and myself have carefully 
documented this corruption, have had several meetings with the F.B.I. and are scheduled to fly to 
Washington, D.C. in February to meet with the Department of Justice. 

With the new administrations seemingly solid stance against corruption we are hoping you may take an 
interest.  Wendell has already hand delivered our concerns to Governor Palin and he was called back 
for more information from attorney Landa Baily – who is on Governor Palin's transition team and 
currently heading the Department of Law.  Others who have been regularly discussing our concerns for 
many months are James Goeke of the U.S. Attorney's Office in Anchorage, Deputy Director Greg 
Kaplan of Don Young's Office, Agent Charles Clapper of the Alaska F.B.I., Chief Counsel Steve Van 
Goor of the Alaska Bar Association, and the Public Integrity Section of the U.S. Department of Justice. 

If you would like more information please feel free to contact me anytime.  Or, if you prefer, you can 
contact Assistant Attorney Generals Roger Rom (who is representing the State against me in my 
appeal) or James Fayette (who handled my complaints of Trooper perjury after the Alaska Bar 
Association and the Ombudsman Office determined Rom's dismissal of them was an unacceptable 
conflict of interest). 

Sincerely, 
 

David S. Haeg 

 
Enclosures (2) 

cc:  Governor Sarah Palin, Asst. U.S. Attorney James Goeke, Deputy Director Greg Kaplan, Agent Charles Clapper of the Alaska 
F.B.I., Department of Justice Public Integrity Section, ABA Chief Counsel Steve Van Goor, Asst. Attorney General Roger Rom, & 
Asst. Attorney General James Fayette. 

P.O. Box 123 
Soldotna, Alaska 99669 
907-262-9249 phone & 262-8867 fax 
Email:  haeg@alaska.net 


